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Monaghan County Council, 

Director of Services Economic Development, Planning & Capital Projects, 

Planning Offices, 

1 Dublin Street, 

Monaghan, 

H18 X982. 

 

By email:  planning@monaghancoco.ie  

 

31st July 2025 
 
   
Re: Planning Compliance Submission for Condition 3 of ABP Reference 02.VA0017 
– North-South 400 kV Interconnector Project 

Dear Sir, 

I refer to the above An Bord Pleanála Board Order for the North-South 400 kV 
Interconnector project 02.VA0017. 

You will be aware of the ongoing planning discussions taking place between ESB and 
Monaghan, Meath and Cavan County Councils. 

Arising from those discussions ESB are making this submission to all three County 
Councils to discharge the requirements of Condition 3; and to provide an update on the 
status of Conditions  4, 6 and 8, as these all require matters to be agreed in writing prior 
to commencement of development.  

It should be noted that Condition 7 only relates to Monaghan County Council and is the 
subject of a separate submission. 

The wording of each of the planning conditions is detailed in the Construction 
Environmental Management Plan (CEMP) documents submitted with this cover letter. 

Whilst conditions  4, 6 and 8 are considered and proposals to discharge the requirements 
of these are contained in the document, the key condition is Condition 3. This requires 
agreement on a Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP), a Traffic 
Management Plan (TMP) and a Resource and Waste Management Plan (RWMP).  
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These are prepared as separate documents to facilitate review of the plans separately 
by relevant sections within the County Councils but all form part of the proposals to 
discharge the requirements of Condition 3. 

As well as these three main documents, respective Addendum documents for each 
work package will be submitted in due course to Local Authorities for agreement 
prior to construction works commencing at the specific work package areas, as 
detailed in the CEMP. 

Whilst this submission is being sent by email, hard copies of the documents can also be 
sent by post if required.  

The documents being submitted to each County Council are all the same and are being 
submitted at the same time to facilitate co-ordination amongst the three County Councils. 

I look forward to your response and if you have any queries please contact the 
undersigned at brendan.allen@esb.ie or 086 8336990. 

Yours sincerely, 

Brendan Allen FIPI 

Planning Team Leader 
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